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Agenda # Relate To Position Name Comments

26.           Favor colin  campbell Dear LA Board of Supervisors, President Trump, Governor Newsom, City 
South Pasadena - Fire, Police and Planning Departments
Item 10, 26, set matter - May we use DOGE/Stargate AI for South Pasadena 
for a Pilot so we can collaborate with the public as we bring forward our 
general intelligence? S Pasadena did not meet last week and their next 
session is tomorrow where I will continue requirements such as electrification, 
dealing with homeless, water quality, brush removal for Fire Department, 
project management enhancements for city planning.  I highly recommend 
reaching out to the public, I go to “fair oaks cigars” and to ask how small town 
communities could benefit from our made in america general intelligence.  
Item 10 -Analysis of the January 2025 Windstorm and Critical Fire Events
Enhance analysis using Oracle Federal General intelligence to summarize all 
county events enhance EPA, Fire Department, Coast guard and JPL 
capabilities
Item 26 -Emergency Financial Assistance for Winterization Measures
Use some of the 238.5 billion using our General intelligence to advise and 
expedite winterization- enabling Sacagawea, Queen Kamehameha and 
Geronimo Nedah Apache warrior medicine man would be applied to these 
measures
Item set matter -Report on Continuum of Care for Mental Health and 
Substance Use Disorder Beds
Using healthcare and Justice AI’s there is a coaching/reward system to help 
reduce jail/prison/probation and hospital time if a patient enrolls.

My company Adapps has set up the Oracle Cloud for this initiative.  I am 
requesting permission from the Board and South Pas City council to 
implement a pilot using the 238.5 billion budget I submitted for Federal/State 
funding on Jan 21.  On Feb 19, SP city council Michael Cacciotti requested 
assistance with electrification of their city vehicles and also using alternative 
energy such as Hydrogen.   I am volunteering to bring these requirements 
(including the 56$ million for the Arroyo Seco Park Water quality effort) 
forward for DOGE to be used by local governments under the direction of Gov 
Gavin Newsom "AI Accountability Act" Senate Bill 896, President Trump 
Executive orders.

Respectfully submitted,
Colin m campbell
1754 State Street Apt #3
South Pasadena, ca 91030
Cell (626) 390-5237
March 18, 2025 8:00 am PST

As of: 3/18/2025 1:00:08 PM



The following individuals submitted comments on agenda item:

Agenda # Relate To Position Name Comments

26.           Other Lorrie  Marinovich Is this similar to the mistake made by the Board in giving out $$ to deal with 
homelessness that lacks accountability - is there an assurance the funds are 
actually used for the purpose designated and they are effective?  Why not 
have an agreement that sets expectations as well as limits County liability - 
especially since there are multiple lawsuits in this landslide area.  Questions 
that Board should be asking -- Has the city already completed the work so 
would that make this a retroactive payment?  Would this mean the city just 
uses the money for non-winterization work that wouldn't be a good use of 
flood control money?  How many other times have flood control funds been 
given to cities?  Is any of this work being done on private property and does 
that seem an appropriate use of public money?  How does this funding 
advance Public Works’ Equity in Infrastructure Initiative - or does this shift 
funds away from the communities that benefit from that initiative?  Will this 
mean a tax increase is needed so the County gets more revenue for the flood 
control district?  Will this be an every year expense?    

Item Total 2

Grand Total 2

As of: 3/18/2025 1:00:08 PM
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March 17, 2025         Via Email 
 
The Honorable Kathryn Barger 
L.A. County Board of Supervisors 
Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration  
500 West Temple Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
SUBJECT: Support for Item 26 - Emergency Financial Assistance for Winterization 

Measures  
 
Dear Chair Barger: 
 
The City of Rancho Palos Verdes thanks the County of Los Angeles for its continued support 
assisting our City navigate the challenges and skyrocketing costs of the ongoing emergency 
response in the Greater Portuguese Bend Landslide Complex. Supervisor Janice Hahn has 
been especially helpful to our City, providing $2.8 million in disaster relief to our residents, 
and $2.2 million to assist the City with its emergency remediation measures. 
 
In November 2024, the City sent a letter to Los Angeles County Public Works Director Mark 
Pestrella requesting financial assistance in the amount of $6 million for our winterization 
project to prepare the landslide area for the rainy season. This project included filling fissures, 
lining canyons and installing drainage improvements to stabilize the land in the event of heavy 
rain. The work is designed to prevent water infiltration into the ground, ultimately decreasing 
the potential for landslide movement. 
 
The City is pleased to see the recommendation under Item 26 on the March 18, 2025, Board 
of Supervisors meeting agenda to disburse $2 million to the City for our winterization efforts. 
We thank Director Pestrella for his consideration and recommendation. This funding will 
greatly help the City offset the significant costs of these one-time measures, which have 
proven successful during recent rainfall events. 
 
Thank you again for your consideration and all your support for our City. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ara Mihranian, AICP 
City Manager 



Chair Kathryn Barger 
March 17, 2025 
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cc: Supervisor Janice Hahn, Los Angeles County, 4th District 

Mark Pestrella, Los Angeles Department of Public Works 
Rancho Palos Verdes Mayor Dave Bradley and City Council 
Catherine Jun, Deputy City Manager 
Vina Ramos, Director of Finance 
Ramzi Awwad, Director of Public Works 

 
 




